NEEDLES AND THREAD

October 2019



Donna's Dewdrops!

Happy Fall Y'all!!!! Well, the 2019 Quilt Show is a wrap and I hear it was once again a success!! Beautiful quilts!!! Now we head into what I call 'The Holiday Scramble' season!! What are you working on for gifts, costumes, decorations, etc. ?? I'm going to try for a stress-free season—there's always January!! Snow days make for great quilting! Happy Quilting!!



Donna Brattin

2020 Retreat

There are still a few spots open for the 2020 Retreat at the Heartland Center on February 20-23 2020. The cost is \$160.00 (\$180.00 non guild members). This includes lodging for

bers). This includes lodging for three nights and breakfast Friday and Saturday with dinner Thursday, Friday and Saturday. Lunch is on your own. No meal Sunday.



Linda Barksdale

Scrap Quilt

The scrap quilt is done and it's time for the raffle to begin! Only our guild members can participate so your chances are even better! We will begin selling tickets at the October meeting going through the December meeting. At the December meeting we will draw the winning ticket Will it be yours? Buy a ticket or tickets and find out! Good luck to all! Tickets will be \$1 each or 6 for \$5.

Barbara Laxson

HOSPITALITY

What can I say but I am continually GRATEFUL for the support of the hospitality team. You all continue to bring your favorite snacks, sweets, & treats. We could not function without you. You are so much appreciated by us. On a side note thank you to those who brought their refillable cups last Guild. I know somewhere in heaven or on earth you will be rewarded. We are in awe of your support.

For October, we hope to have some fall weather. Maybe there will be some fall snacks, treats, & sweets for our indulgence. We so look forward to seeing all of you and your creations.

Leah Stanley and the Hospitality Team

Thank You

I want to thank everyone who participated in our Special Exhibit Challenge. They were all so unique and done very well. We received wonderful reviews from everyone

Roberta Waterfield

Quilts for Nebraska

Quilts for Nebraska flood victims are due at the October guild meeting. Thank you!!

Jerriann Kutny



Treasurer's Report September 2019 Michele Midtbo, Treasurer

	Jan-Dec 2019	Aug '19	Sep '19	YTD	Variance	Budget
	Starting Bank Balance	21 915 60	22,678.44	<u> </u>	Π	2019
	Income	21,710.00	22,070.44			2017
l I	Book Orders (Library)			0.00	(100.00)	100.00
	Fons & Porter Subs			75.00	30.00	45.00
N	Fundraiser			1,373.00	(652.00)	2,025.00
	K <i>C</i> RQF		1,306.45	2,626.95	,	·
С	Membership Dues	40.00	20.00	2,570.00	(430.00)	3,000.00
	Membership Roster Ads			0.00	(100.00)	100.00
0	Memory Makers			151.00	51.00	100.00
	Miscellaneous			0.00	(300.00)	300.00
	Newsletter					
М	Opportunity Quilt	285.00	273.00	1,597.00	(403.00)	2,000.00
	Quilt Show			1,713.12	1,713.12	0.00
E	Retreat Income '19			0.00	0.00	
	Retreat Income '20	940.00	860.00	2,160.00	(2,640.00)	4,800.00
	Scrap Quilt			5.00	(420.00)	425.00
	Workshop (Offset of Program				` '	
	Exp.)			110.00	(40.00)	150.00
	Totals	1,265.00	2 459.45	12,381.07	(3,290.88)	13 045.00
	Expenses	-/		/	(-,,	/
	Block of the Month			0.00	(25.00)	25.00
E	Book Orders /Library			52.12	(97.88)	150.00
x	Fons & Porter Subs			75.00	30.00	45.00
	Hospitality		5.98	83.58	(66.42)	150.00
Р	Installation			35.49	(14.51)	50.00
E	Liability Insurance			0.00	(475.00)	475.00
	, Membership	21.91		31.31	(368.69)	400.00
N	Memory Makers			0.00	(15.00)	15.00
	Miscellaneous			168.77	18.77	150.00
s	Newsletter		137.23	412.28	(2.72)	415.00
	Opportunity Quilt			246.19	(103.81)	350.00
E	Post Office Box	102.00		102.00	10.00	92.00
s	Programs	250.00	284.05	2,181.04	(1,818.96)	4,000.00
	Quilted Blessings	38.44		94.96	(80.04)	175.00
	Rent (Gashland Methodist)	55.00	55.00	495.00	(165.00)	660.00
	Retreat '19			3,498.73	3,498.73	
	Retreat '20			1,269.00	(3,531.00)	4,800.00
	Scrap Quilt	34.81		34.81	(40.19)	75.00
	Set Up	0.00	50.00	400.00	(200.00)	600.00
	Sewing Bee			412.46	392.46	20.00
	Sunshine and Shadows			42.01	(25.99)	68.00
	Web Site			115.95	(64.05)	180.00
	Workshop		1	0.00	(150.00)	150.00
-	Totals	502.16	532.26	11,085.70	(3,294.30)	13,045.00
	Outstanding Check(s)					
	Ending Bank Balance	22,678.44	24,605.63			



NORTHLAND QUILTER'S GUILD

Minutes of General Meeting September 12, 2019



The meeting was called to order by Donna Brattin, President. She welcomed members and asked if there were any visitors. There were four visitors today and we had two individuals join today.

Membership: There were 92members present.

Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer's report was approved as written. In the August meeting minutes number 3 under New Business in the minutes required an amendment. Reference to the First Vice President should be changed to Second Vice President. This change was amended by membership vote.

Old Business: - 1. Rhonda Thiedke and Leah Stanley have agreed to work on our new Activities Committee. 2. Last month it was announced that the guild would like to begin having periodic presentations by members on topics of interest. A list was passed around for members to indicate topics of interest and those willing to present. If you did not have the opportunity to sign the list, get with Donna. 3. We are still in need to fill the Assistant to the Second Vice President. This position will be the co-chair of our quilt show in two years and will "shadow" next year to learn. Contact one of the nominating committee members if you are interested. 4. We are still in need of a Quilt Show Treasurer for next year.

New Business: n/a

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Treasurer: Michele Midtbo – \$1,306.45 was received from the Kansas City Regional Quilt Show.

Programs: Mary Cason – Our speaker today is Teresa Ward who will be speaking on Strip Quilts. Jennifer Dick will be presenting "Nine Patch Revolution" at our October meeting.

Publicity: Mary Rohrbeck – Nothing to report.

Historian: Jo Forsythe – Nothing to report.

Hospitality: Leah Stanley/Daphne McClure/Denise Dodd – Leah thanked everyone for the snacks they brought and said that containers left last month will be brought to next month's meeting.

Library: Trudy Coogan - The newest Missouri Star Block Magazine has been received. This is the Christmas edition.

Newsletter: Rhonda Thiedke – Some of the emails are being dropped by the computer. If you are not getting emails, please bring Rhonda your email address. A request was made that the lettering on address labels be enlarged.

Memory Makers: Dolores Swenson – There will be no quilts to baste this month.

Opportunity Quilt: Ilene Ankenman – Members were reminded that each member is expected to purchase tickets for this project. A drawing for this quilt is held at the end of our quilt show.

Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Teddie thanked those who have contributed. These quilts are normally donated to NKC Hospice or Baby Grace. However, last week one was given to Quilts of Valor since it was a patriotic themed quilt. Judy Sovereign has volunteered to quilt some our donation quilts.

2020 Retreat: Linda Barksdale – Ten spots are still open for our 2020 retreat. Next month openings will be available to non -members.

NORTHLAND QUILTER'S GUILD

Minutes of September 12th General Meeting, Page 2

Quilt Show: Trish Rogers – The volunteer sign-up sheets for our quilt show are in the back of the room. Two-day quilt tickets for the show are not available today so they will need to be purchased at the door.

Miniatures/Silent Auction: Mona Meyers and Teddie Broughton – Mona showed a basket that was brought today for the Silent Auction.

Bazaar: Celeste Wegner – Volunteers are still needed for Saturday afternoon. Celeste showed previews of some items that will be at the bazaar. Fat quarters and long quarters will sell for \$.75 this year.

Regional Quilt Festival: Roberta Waterfield & Trudy Coogan — 5900 tickets to the show were sold. The sale of our Opportunity Quilt tickets totaled \$363. Our guild received \$1,306.45 for our participation in the show. Roberta and Trudy have decided not to be our guild representative for the 2021 show. Two new volunteers will be needed if our guild is to participate in the next show and they need to be identified very soon. Discussion followed as to whether our guild should participate in the next regional quilt show. Participation requires guild representatives to attend monthly meetings in Johnson County, members to volunteer for helping at show and displaying about 15 quilts at the show. Members will vote at the October meeting on whether our guild continues to participate.

Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – Shirley welcomed Nancy Bellis back and mentioned the recent death of Helen Tidics husband.

Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee: Roberta Waterfield – The monthly Sewing Bee will meet this month at usual — Fourth Thursday, 9:00 – 3:00 in this room. This is a good time to work on projects and to get to know members. Roberta has two packets available for next year's special exhibit challenge.

Mini Groups: Wool, Helen Tidics; Table Runners, Roberta Waterfield; Panels, Donna Brattin; Crazy Quilts, Mary Rohrbeck Wool Group – will meet Monday of next week which is a change this month due to the quilt show. **9:30 a.m.** is the start time for this group.

Table Runners – The next meeting will be Tuesday of next week at 1:00-3:00. This will be the last meeting. English Paper Piecing will begin next year on the 3rd Tuesdays, 1:00-3:00. This replaced Table Runners and will be led by Roberta.

Panels – Next year Donna wants all group participants to design something from the same panel fabric for a group display at next year's quilt show. This group meets the first Tuesday at 1:00.

Crazy Quilts – Mary hopes to start this group next month, location and time to be determined.

Sew and Share: Eighteen members showed finished quilt projects.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rita Fenn, Secretary

2019 UPCOMING PROGRAMS



Jenifer Dick will be our speaker in October. Her presentation will be Nine Patch Revolution.

Mary Cason, Program Chair

It is A Wrap!

The 37^{th} Annual Northland Needlers Quilt Show is now history! Many of the workers, attendees, and vendors felt the new venue worked very well. So, we look forward to September 18-19, 2020 Quilt Show at Hillside Christian Church.

We had 126 quilts entered by 53 guild members! Let's make more quilts and have more guild members who enter quilts in 2020!

Thank you to the Quilt Show Committee. This committee met monthly beginning in February and we will have our follow-up meeting October 24, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. at Gashland United Methodist Church. This is the list of the committee members:

Co-Chairs Patricia Rogers and Jerriann Kutny; Assistant Co-Chairs Barbara Moyer and Gwen Weakley, Secretary Mona Meyers; Treasurer Shirley Green & Ginger Cowley, Admissions Trudy Coogan, Bazaar Celeste Wagner & Dianne Davis, Door Prizes Jean Hummel & Mary Rohrbeck, Dropbox Coordinator Gwen Weakley; Frames/Equipment, Set Up, Take Down Vicki Nagayama; Judge Selection/Tabulators Jane Bromberg, Valerie Hill & Gwen Weakley, Program Ad/Sponsors Joy Behrens & Pam Peugh, Program Booklet Gwen Weakley, Publicity Barbara Moyer, Linda Mulch & Brenda Phannistel; Quilt Release (at the last minute!) Debbie Davidson & Juli Shulem; Quilt Registration Form Intake and Quilt Intake, Co-Chairs; Ribbons Jean Newton; Thursday Lunch Daphne McClure & Denise Dodd, Signs Phyllis Carlyle; Silent Auction Mona Meyers, Teddie Broughton, Carol Sparks & Marci Hankel; Special Exhibit Roberta Waterfield, Vendors JoAnn Borchelt & Jo Forsyth; Website Kelly Jones. Those listed here did not work alone! Many stepped up to help from set up which began at 6p.m. Wednesday, to quilt release and take down Saturday afternoon. THANK YOU ALL for your willingness to work.

A special Thank You to some husbands who came to help - Jeff Behrens, Rudy Borchelt, , Lea Boehm, Mr. Robker - and to Jonathan Brightwell, Hillcrest Office Manager and our contact and his helpers from Hillside Saturday in helping load everything that had to go back to the storage unit!

We have a few preliminary financials, too – Attendance \$3119; Bazaar \$4198.65; Sponsors/Ads \$1,050 and Vendors \$2,260. Total Preliminary Income \$10,627.65 / Total Preliminary Expenses \$8,278.26.

Patricia Rogers

DESIGN WALL OF FAME

Some of the quilts presented at the September Guild meeting.



















Mini Groups

Please contact the following individuals if you have an interest in one of our Mini Groups!

- Wool group led by Helen Tidics meets the third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen's home.
- Table runner group led by Roberta Waterfield meets at Trudy's home on the third Tuesday at 1:00 PM. Beginning in January this group will change to an English Paper Piecing group and will meet at Roberta's house.
- Panel Group let by Donna Brattin meets the first Tuesday of every month at her home at 1:00 PM.
- Crazy Quilt mini group lead by Mary Rohrback is forming now! If interested please contact Mary directly.



QUILTED BLESSINGS

I will be delivering several quilts this week. Thank you for all the nice work that you do. Starting with the next Guild meeting please bring your unfinished quilts to the meeting and pick out a backing for it from the fabric that we have on hand. It is kept it in the room where we store our supplies. If you have a backing for it that is great--bring it with the top. We have several guild members that are willing to quilt them. Be sure to give them to me so I can coordinate them. I will also gladly accept finished quilts from baby, lap or twin sized. If you want to make a charity quilt for our guild please feel free to take fabric from the back room. Thank you for all the generous work that you do it is very appreciated by the charities.

Teddie Broughton

SEWING BEE

Are next meeting will be on October 24th. This will be out final Bee this year. I hope to have the sample of the first project we will be working on next year at the January meeting. Everyone is welcome to join us and work on your own project or join us in making the one I am teaching. See you there.

Roberta Waterfield

Memory

Makers



We currently have two quilts that need basting for October.

If you have a quilt that needs to be basted, please call me at 816-792-3279 so we can get you on the calendar!

Dolores Swenson



October Birthdays

Caryn Crouch	10/2
Ellen Fox	10/4
Valerie Hill	10/5
Jo Forsythe	10/7
Jan Maxfield	10/7
Joan Fowler	10/8
Michele Midtbo	10/9
Debbie Harris	10/10
Debbie Bush	10/11
Janet Shirley	10/12
Shirley Green	10/13
Judy Sovereign	10/14
Collette Koll	10/15
Rose Steinmetz	10/16
Nancy Bellis	10/17
Karen Allen	10/18
Kathie Mason	10/22
Cheryl Banks	10/22
Charles Schroder	10/25
Mary Cason	10/28
Marilyn Jones	10/30

Sunshine and Shadows

A couple of our members are experiencing some medical issues. Fran Richardson broke her wrist and Linda Mulch broke her foot. Feel better soon Fran and Linda!

Shirley Justus



Wow - Another great Bazaar sale this year! The excitement of finding a "good deal" was so palpable in the air. For those of you who weren't there at opening time on Friday at 9:00 A.M. we had a packed room of over 30 people shopping. It was so satisfying to see so many happy faces finding the best deal or the perfect piece of fabric. Everything sold very well - patterns, fabrics, kits, sewing machines, scrap bags, panels, books, & quilting supplies. All the big items sold, so at the end of the show we had quite a compact pile of leftovers which was donated to the Sewing Lab. We have met and exceeded our budgeted sales goal for the 2019 Bazaar.

I cannot take credit for all of this as a whole troop of volunteers at our workshops & the Bazaar made it a resounding success. So, many many thanks to everyone. There are too many names to list here as it entails more that half of the membership roster. We couldn't have done it without your enthusiasm and willingness to help.

Lastly, let me put a plug in for someone to volunteer to be the daytime chairman for the Bazaar next year. The Quilt Show Committee is already putting together the volunteer lineup for the various jobs for next year's show and If you are interested, let Barb Moyer know. She is our daytime co-chairman for the 2020 Quilt Show. I will be willing to mentor and offer advice for that new Bazaar co-chair.

Celeste Wegner

New Members

Please take a moment and welcome our new members!



Debbie Bush

debbiebush@kc.rr.com

Juli Shulem

jshulem@gmail.com

Hearts and Flowers Galore



2019 Quilt Show Judging Results

Hand Quilted		Large Quilts			Small Quilts		
1^{st}	Martha Bell	1^{st}	Pam Palmer	1^{st}	Dee Moehle		
2^{nd}	Fran Richmond	2 nd	Pam Palmer	2 ⁿ	Jan Kramme		
3 rd	Jean Newton	3 rd	Pam Palmer	2 ⁿ	Fran Richmond		
				3 th	Jan Kramme		
	Wall Quilts		Mini Quilts		Crazy Quilts		
1^{st}	Shirley Green	1^{st}	Jan Kramme	1^{st}	Lisa Morrow-Welsh		
2 nd	Judy Mulvey	2 nd	Judy Mulvey	2 ⁿ	Lisa Morrow-Welsh		
3 rd	Mary Ann Robker	2 nd	Becky Newsome	3 rd	Marci Hainkel		
		3 rd	Judy Mulvey				
Art Quilts		Viewer's Choice					
1 st Jane Bromberg		Pam Peugh					
2 nd	Jane Bromberg						
3 rd	Pat Peterson						
3 rd	Gwen Weakley						

2019 Silent Auction Results

Thank you to all who made items for this year's Silent Auction and to those who volunteered in any way to help during the Show. Because of your efforts, your time and most of all your talent, our charity, Never Alone, will be receiving \$1,581.

Between the two guilds, there was a total of 65 handmade items and 8 baskets, for a total of 73 items.

It's never too early to start thinking about next year's Silent Auction. Please think about participating and start working on your donation today.

Teddie Broughton and Mona Meyers, Silent Auction Co-chairs



COMMITTEE MEMBERS



President		Memory Makers	Memory Makers			
Donna Brattin	(816) 522-1780	Delores Swenson	(816) 792-3279			
1st Vice President		Miniatures/Silent Auction				
Mary Cason	(816) 589-4470	Mona Meyers	(816) 838-3973			
Jean Hummel	(816) 223-6644	Teddie Broughton	(816) 803-9312			
2 nd Vice President		Newsletter				
Patricia Rogers	(816) 868-6645	Rhonda Thiedke	(816) 729-0217			
Barbara Moyer	(816) 729-9657	Opportunity Quilt				
Secretary		Ilene Ankleman	(816) 781-8936			
Rita Fenn	(816) 516-9802	Publicity				
Treasure		Mary Rohrbeck	(816) 741-0320			
Michele Midtbo	(816) 868-6798	Quilted Blessings				
Auditing		Teddie Broughton	(816) 803-9312			
Joann Fowler	(816) 719-9508	Regional Quilt Show				
Boutique		Roberta Waterfield	(816) 935-9650			
Celeste Wegner	(816) 213-3352	Trudy Coogan	(816) 429-6506			
Calling		Retreat				
Betty Haynie	(816) 420-8860	Linda Barksdale	(816) 550-6010			
Historian		Scrap Quilt				
Jo Forsythe	(816) 781-5326	Barbara Laxson	(816) 431-2825			
Hospitality		Activities Committee				
Leah Stanley	(816) 830-5095	Rhonda Thiedke	(816) 729-0217			
Daphne McClure	(660) 424-6506	Leah Stanley	(816) 830-5095			
Denise Dodd	(816) 898-3157	Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee				
Library		Roberta Waterfield	(816) 935-9650			
Trudy Coogan	(816) 429-6506	Show and Tell	(810) 755-7050			
Membership			(016) 620 1226			
		Joann Thomas	(816) 628-1236			
		Sunshine and Shadows	(017) 452 7004			
		Shirley Justus	(816) 453-6884			





October 2019

UPCOMING EVENTS

October 10, 2019 NORTHLAND QUILTERS' GUILD MEETING, 10 am

Gashland United Methodist Church 7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO

October 24, 2019—Sew Bee, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm

Gashland United Methodist Church 7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO



Northland Quilters' Guild PO Box 46654 Kansas City, MO 64118-6654

Meeting Place
Gashland United Methodist Church
7715 N Oak Street
2nd Thursday of Each Month